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The Commission is aware of the new technologies intended to produce laboratory-grown meat (‘cultured meat’) using cell cultures.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Article 3(2)(a)(vi) of Regulation (EU) No 2015/2283[footnoteRef:1] on novel foods stipulates that food consisting of, isolated from, or produced from a cell culture or tissue culture from animals, plants, micro-organisms, fungi or algae is considered one of the novel food categories listed in the Regulation. Cultured meat may fall in this category. In such case, it would require a pre-market authorisation which would include a safety assessment performed by the European Food Safety Authority (EFSA). [1:  	Regulation (EU) 2015/2283 of 25 November 2015 on novel foods. OJ L327, 11.12.2015, p. 1] 


The Novel Food Regulation contains provisions for the safety assessment of such foods before they are placed on the market and for specific labelling requirements to ensure a high level of health protection and consumer information about specific characteristic or food property. In addition, the Commission may also, for safety reasons, and taking into account the opinion of EFSA, impose post-market monitoring requirements for novel foods.

No application for the authorisation of in-vitro meat has been received so far in the context of novel food. 



